FYETF Conference Call
November 14, 2011

See highlighted membership list for participants.
I. Welcome and Agenda Review

It was suggested that we take a moment to have Ed Rights holder information under AB 167 clarified. 
Jesse suggested that the question be posted on Foster Ed Connect and he will be happy to provide an answer. 

II. 2012 FYETF Schedule

The group was asked to provide their thoughts on the schedule.

April 9th is showing as a legal holiday observed on someone’s calendar- likely a negotiated day. 

We will move the conference call to April 16th. Mia will revise the dates and resend the schedule out to the group. 

III. Updates
Higher Education- Theresa Rowland shared that in southern California there is an MSW intern at 4 community college sites to work specifically with foster youth and support retention.  The project is being looked at is a possible replicable model. 

AB 194 and AB 12 information is being disseminated throughout colleges statewide. 

CYC Ventura is doing a regional training on AB 12 to inform youth.
National CW, Ed and the Courts Conference- Chris Wu shared that he, Karen Gunderson, Jesse Hahnel, Michelle Lustig, Gordon Jackson and Jackie Wong were among those in attendance. A CW representative was also included, as well as a special education representative from CDE.

It was a combination of workshops and team meeting time. Each team was asked to come up with an action plan. 

The California team shared information about the FYETF and Foster Ed Connect, as examples of things that can be done without extra dollars. 
We will have the team provide quarterly updates on their ongoing work. 

IV. Special Topics
Susanna shared that the full committee met shortly before the last call. Many committees are now up and going.

Educational Advocates: Jesse provided an update. Projects being discussed include recruiting and training advocates, collecting training materials and cultivating them online (Foster Ed Connect), out-of-county rights holders, research highlighting California’s work and looking at other states with similar models via a white paper to be released spring or summer of 2012.

Cheryl from DREDF offers to be involved in special ed advocacy within that group. Patrick Hirsch and Susan Brewer would also like to be a part of this work. 

AB 490/ 1933: The group developed a survey. Please take a look (it was in Mia’s email she sent out on 11/14). Please let Ann or Laura know if you have any thoughts on anything else the survey should contain. 
Disciplinary Action: Dan Senter spoke to the efforts of this workgroup, including suspension and expulsion data for foster youth. 

Cheryl would like to be on this workgroup as well. 

Higher Ed: Not on the call

Early Care and Education: Sasha shared that the ECE subgroup is being compiled and they will be moving forward with their first meeting on December 1st.

Mental health collaboration: First meeting is scheduled for December 16th. If you are interested, let Betsy know and you can be added to the distribution list. 

Leg: First committee meeting will likely take place in early December. 
V. Ed Summit
Ann and Jackie will talk offline and Jackie will see where she might best fit in as a co-lead. 

Randi, Ursula and others expressed their concern that Program, Day one and Day two are separate groups. We will schedule a call with the committee leads for each of those groups for a preliminary discussion. There are concerns that there might be disconnected elements.  All co-leads, Jackie, Ann, Crystal, Michelle, Susanna, Cathy Murnighan and Jesse are going to participate on a conference call that Mia will arrange.
Summit date: 
Theresa Rowland shared that October is a heavily selected month for CCC conferences. In difficult budget times, it will be unlikely that people can attend more than one event that month, if their schedules even permitted. Growing CC attendance will be difficult. 

Cathy shared the room rates she received from the hotels she has been working with as potential Summit sites.

· Doubletree Arden, October 15-16, $84 sleeping room rate

· Hilton Arden, October 15-16, $84 sleeping room rate

· Sheraton Grand, October 10-11, $149 sleeping room rate

Cathy will ask the different hotels (Hilton, Doubletree) to hold the dates until we speak further. 

IV. Katie A Settlement, Patrick Gardner (NCYL)
Katie A was a class action lawsuit to add MH services to Medical, so FY could gain access to community based mental health services.

In the last couple months, a statewide settlement was reached. The issue of therapeutic foster care is not in the settlement, though likely not far off.

Children at risk of entering or in foster care and who have a mental illness that has been documented and need individualized health services are eligible. Imminent risk includes family maintenance services or CPS.

Patrick suggests that people read the agreement. Elements of the practice model are laid out, and eligible children are clearly described. Data collection, training of providers, expansion of community assets, oversight and accountability are all available. Visit www.youthlaw.org for the agreement. Any questions can be sent to pgardner@youthlaw.org. 
VI. Next Steps and Close

Our next conference call will take place on Monday, December 12th from 3:00 – 5:00 PM. We will be using a new call in number: 866-231-3596, code 728345#.
